Westchester DCMH Shelter Plus Care Providers Group

Minutes for meeting held January 14, 2010

1. Welcome and introductions

2. Announcements

Dick Horton will be retiring on 1/22/10.

Mary DeVivo will be working to refine the SPOA intake procedures, especially regarding the Sharing Community and Westhab facilities which are Emergency Shelters, but have some Permanent Housing beds. Clients in the PH beds have referred to S+C despite being ineligible. Mary will change the SPOA application to catch these nuances.

PD&D and Mary DeVivo will produce a document with all relevant categories and rules for SPOA intake of clients into S+C with non-CoC and non-DSS facilities included on list. This will be completed by mid-February.

3. FY09 renewal awards announced.

See handout for number and type of apartments and funding level allocated in each round to each sponsor for the FY09 (2010-11) contract periods.

The number of apartments listed is a minimum only. DCMH will begin soon to use vouchering data to increase apartment number under some contracts to ensure complete drawdown of HUD award.

DCMH will be conducting periodic census of apartment and resident numbers.

4. Match Documentation – new form to be used starting January, 2010

Form will be distributed next week by DCMH. Instructions included on first page of form- agencies must document match equal to leasing draw downs. The new match form has a separate worksheet page for each individual in S+C housing receiving services.

Form should be emailed by 15th of month following reporting period to same email address as the vouchers are emailed which is SPC-Financial@westchestergov.com
The match form should also be printed each month, with the specific page inserted into each clients' folder.

Report match when learn about it, not when it happened. No back adjustments.

Clients not using match should be exited from S+C program. Round-level match will be monitored to detect agencies falling behind. Catch clients who are getting better and need less services as early as possible to plan exit. DCMH will indeed be willing to terminate when appropriate in cases of clients not using match.

5. Vouchering

Due tomorrow for December. Accounting staff at DCMH reduced now from 5 to 1. Deadlines on vouchering will be strictly enforced. Late vouchers will not be processed until following month. Also, no mistakes in filling out voucher. Any errors will result in voucher being sent back for revision and then processed the next month.

6. Consolidation of Rounds

Consensus is that this should wait one year when all systems are functional. This will also allow IT staff time to investigate how to implement the changes in HMIS.

7. HOPE bed transfer

Still waiting for decision on funding.

In addition, FY06 Samaritan Initiative may have no sponsor. Need agency to take the 17-20 chronic homeless only beds. Are chronic homeless even appropriate for S+C? Consensus is yes, but need funding support for staffing.

Westhab (by combining with FY07 Sam. Init.), and WRO may take some of these beds.

8. Vacancy list

See handout. Lex. Center has 1 family vacancy; The Guidance Center has 1 single vacancy. Westhab has a few vacancies for veterans with families which are hard to locate.

9. Next meeting time: Next meeting time: February 25, 2:00 pm

